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HCCH EVENTS CALENDAR

January 2005
S M T W TH F S 1 Happy New Year

1 10 Oahu Council Board Meeting

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 12 HCCH Board Mtg – 5:30pm City Bank Bldg 10th Flr

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 17 Martin Luther King Holiday

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 22 Oahu Council Membership Meeting

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 25 Newsletter - submit for February

30 31 29 AOHCC Board Meeting - Pres Attend

30 Alii Sunday - Luanalilo - 8:15AM

February 2005
S M T W TH F S 1 Newsletter mailout - February

1 2 3 4 5 5 HCCH Gen Membership Mtg

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 21 President’s Day Holiday

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 22 Newsletter - submit for March

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 28 Kaho’olawe Cultural Trip

27 28 Club - Fundraiser Kalua Pig

Presidents Message to the Membership:
 
A belated Mele Kalikimaka and Hauoli Makahiki Hou from my family to each of you.  Mahalo
for all of your support this past year serving as your President.  My goals when I got elected
last year was that:
 
- I wanted to provide educational opportunities which we did thru a couple of general

membership meetings and through announcements in the bulletin of various seminars or
cultural related activities for Hawaiians.

 
- I wanted to ensure that we provided leadership development opportunities which we did

with our new website/webmaster; we had new members serve on committees to arrange
and/or coordinate meetings, club activities for the club. 

 

 

Hawaiian Civic
Club of Honolulu
Established 1918

PO Box 1513
Honolulu, Hawaii

96806

2004 Officers

Anita Naone
President

Leatrice Kauahi
Vice President

Maylene Enoka
Recording
Secretary

Maxeen Shea
Corresponding

Secretary

Jesse EE Lono-
Treasurer

Leimomi Khan
Immediate

Past-President

Board of Directors

1 year
Momi Jones

Ottina Haight

Clem Enoka Jr.

Louise Gerboc

Ulu Parker

2 year

Manu Boyd

Lehua Gerboc

TB Lyons

Kahealani Woods



 
- I wanted to partner with other clubs and work on activities with other clubs and we did with Pearl

Harbor HCC, Prince Kuhio HCC, Oahu Council and the AOHCC at Ho'ikle'ike, fund raisers and
joint discussion of resolutions for convention to name a few.

 
We have started on a journey as a team of club members to learn more about our culture, issues relevant to
Hawaiian rights and entitlements and to celebrate together all of our successes.  We have two new Board of
Directors on the board next year.  I ask for your continued support for this next year.  We have a busy
schedule for next year and I must reiterate to all club members
 

- "Our Club will not be successful in meeting the legacy of Prince Kuhio unless each of you get or
remain active in all of our club activities, our commitments to the Hawaiian people, and the
Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu". 

 
We cannot accomplish actions if members don't attend membership meetings, activities, fund raisers, Holoku
Ball etc. throughout the year.  We have over 200 members and I would like to encourage those of you who
have not attended meetings recently to drop in and be a part of our meeting.  We have a general membership
meeting scheduled for February 5, 2005.  Charlie Rose, HCCH club member, President of Hawaii Maoli and
past President of the Association of Hawaiian Civic Clubs will be our guest speaker talking about Hawaii
Maoli.  Please try to attend.  Information on the location will be forthcoming.
 
Aunty Katherine Farm, our Communications Chairperson for the Club can be contacted at (808) 595-4643
for information of our meetings, locations and times.  We also have a wonderful newsletter that is issued
monthly.  I hope everyone has had a chance to read it.  Maylene Enoka our club Secretary works very hard
on the monthly newsletter so that each of you can get the news of what is happening and keeping you
informed of current Hawaiian issues.  She is also doing a great job!
 
Our AOHCC convention is scheduled in October 2005 instead of November 2005.  We will be staying at the
Fairmont Orchid at Maunalani.  Manu will be returning for Aha Mele practice during the summer.  More
information to come in the future bulletin.  Nuff said.
 
My fondest Aloha to each of you and again a Big Mahalo for your support.  To my Officers and Board
Members Mahalo Plenty. You have been just as important in our club activities and in meeting some of the
club goals set forth this past year.  You All GO.
 
Anita Naone, HCCH President

NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Saturday, February 5, 2005, 10am – 2pm
Flamingo Restaurant, Kaneohe, Windward City Shopping Center

45-480 Kaneohe Bay Drive, Phone: 235-5566

Please RSVP to Aunty Katherine Farm at 595-4643 by Wed., February 2, 2005.
Aunty Katherine will provide you with the menu selections and cost.  Please be

prepared to place your pre-order with Aunty Katherine to assist the waitress with our
orders for that morning.  C U THERE!

HCCH HOLIDAY CHRISTMAS PARTY:

47 members and guests attended the 7 course chinese luncheon at Pah ke's, in Kaneohe.
Mahalo to our committee: T.B. Lyons, Stan Salangdron (check spelling), Ulu parker,
Aunty Katherine and of course Maylene and Anita.  Mahalo Nui to all the members who



graciously donated enough gifts, so that everyone received a door prize.  Hauoli Makahiki
Hou! Mahalo to Blaine Fergerstrom for the pictures of this event on our website
http://hcchonolulu.org.  Aloha and Mahalo to Roy Brookes, Christmas Party Chairperson
for a wonderful event!

MEMBERSHIP!

Aloha to our new members who were approved by our Board of Directors!
Wayne D. Dickson, Moana C. Heu, Joaquin Morgan (Kindo).

Please mail your membership dues to Uilani Souza, Membership Chairperson
at P. O. Box 1513, Honolulu, HI  96806. For dues information, please contact
Uilani at 235-4859 or email usouza@awlaw.com  MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE
DUE NOW.

Membership Dues information Yearly or Life Membership
$30yr Regular (Individual)
$45yr Reg/Husband/wife (Both Hawaiian)
$40yr Reg/Associate (Hawaiian/Non-Hawaiian Spouse)
$20yr Student
$500 Life (One time payment-must be in the Club as active member for five consecutive
years)

Nake`u Awai Christmas Faire – Baked Sale Fundraiser
 
Mahalo to all the members who helped to make this fundraiser successful.  BIG MAHALO to the
following members who worked the fundraiser selling baked goods - Katherine Farm; Maxeen
Shea; Dawn Farm-Ramsey; Susan Malterre-Htun, and Yours truly (chairing the event).
 
We raised a total of $1,369.00 which includes monies for sale of the baked goods, pickled onions,
boiled peanuts and two cases of cookies donated by Roy Brooks, including all cash donations
received.
 
Many thanks to Aunty Mary Smith who came through again with a massive amount of baked goods
(15 cakes; variety of cookies and other onolicious desserts); Roy Brooks who donated two cases of
his Chocolate Chip Pecan cookies for sale; and Aunty Katherine Farm whom made 16 jars of
pickled onions which brought in $128.00 @ $8.00 per bottle.   Other donors include:  
 
Apolei Bargamento  – home-made boiled peanuts
Marsha Bolson          - cookies and mochi
Pat Brandt                  - brownies
Gerboc Ohana           - cookies
Moana Heu                - cookies
Momi Jones               - cookies
Leatrice Kauahi         - cookies

Kehaulani Kelly     - plenty brownies
Pili LeeLoy             - brownies
Naone Ohana       - Decorated shortbread cookies
Roberta Oneha         - Pineapple bars
Ulu Parker                 - Spice cakes
Maxeen Shea            - cookies and mochi
John/Dorothy Williams – cookies

 
These members donated enough baked goods to generate approximately $1,000 profit and kudos
for all their hard work baking in the kitchen to make this a successful fundraiser!
 
Mahalo for all the cash donations received from Dawn Farm-Ramsey; Susan Malterre-Htun;
Dorothy Landgraf, Pat Schmidt and Caroldean Fischer.
 



Special mahalo to Michael Kelly for his $100 cash donation and to Katherine Farm who donated
the $35.00 table fee and, last but not least, to our club member Nake`u Awai for inviting us back to
participate in his annual Christmas Faire.   MAHALO NAKE`U!!
 
Momi Jones
Chair – Baked Sale Fundraiser

HOLOKU BALL 2005

Getting Ready!  Chairpersons Leimomi Khan and Leatrice Kauahi are co-chairpersons for Holoku Ball 2005
to be held on Saturday, July 23, 2005.  This years Honoree is “Kealoha Kalama” and our Theme is
“Pohai Kealoha”.  They will be soliciting help from the members and everyone is encouraged to support them.
This is our annual scholarship fundraiser and your help and commitment is what makes it the success that it is.

CLUB UNIFORMS

For information about uniforms, please contact Chairperson, Louise Gerboc at 988-9580 

KAHO'OLAWE?  Mark your calendars

Our cultural trip to Kaho'olawe will be Feb. 28 to Mar. 3.  If you are interested, please email Susan Malterre-
Htun at <htunk001@hawaii.rr.com or phone at 732-2468 for further information.  Susan has a deadline for
signing up NLT January 10, 2005.

To:  Members of the Association of Hawaiian Civic Clubs
 
We've read in the newspaper, watched on television, and heard on the radio about the devastation of
the tsunami that hit Southeast Asia.  Our heartfelt prayers go out to the families affected.
 
We are interested in knowing whether any family members of Hawaiian Civic Club members were
adversely impacted by the tsunami.  If so, we want to know how we might help, i.e., clothing, money,
etc.  Please advise so that we can assist our civic club ohana in some way.  khanm@hi.net
 
Toni, Leimomi, Soulee, Patrick, and Charlie
AHCC Executive Committee

TUNE IN TO MORE NEWS

Some of you have asked for copies of Haunani Apoliona State of OHA Address.  Go to
http://www.oha.org and you will find the following.  Click on 2004 State of OHA Address.  Also more OHA
information too.

For your consideration, some websites to reach out with help to the tsunami victims and others.
- Am. Red Cross Disaster Relief Fund   http://www.redcross.org
- US Fund for UNICEF [South Asia Tsunami Relief Efforts] http://www.unicef.org
- Save The Children [Asia Earthquake/Tidal Wave Relief Fund] http://www.savethechildren.org
- Doctors Without Borders/M_decins Sans Fronti_res (MSF) http://www.doctorswithoutborders.org
- The Carter Center ("Waging Peace, Fighting Disease, Building Hope")

http://www.cartercenter.org/
- Christopher Reeve Paralysis Foundation http://www.christopherreeve.org/
- Southern Poverty Law Center    http://www.splcenter.org/



Hawaiian Society of Law and Politics Annual Symposium

This symposium will provide an interdisciplinary forum where the authors of the articles published in the
Summer 2004 issue of the Hawaiian Journal of Law & Politics will present their research. Each presenter will
be responding to questions posed by a response panel comprised of one faculty member and one graduate
student from the University of Hawai`i at Manoa concerning the presenter's article. The public audience will
also be given time to pose questions regarding the topic of discussion.

 *When:* February 5, 2005 (Saturday)

 *Where:* Hawai`i Imin <http://www.eastwestcenter.org/about-cc.asp International Conference Center, 1777
East-West Road, on the campus of the University of Hawai`i at Manoa. *Time:* 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

 *Topic:* The symposium will encourage the development of curriculum that engages Hawaiian Statehood
and examines Hawai`i, both past and present, within the rubric of international law, applicable theories of
international relations, and political theory.

Morning Session
1st Panel: "Continuity of the Hawaiian Kingdom"
*Presenter: Matthew Craven

2nd Panel: "An Interdisciplinary Study of the Term 'Hawaiian'",
*Presenter: Kanalu Young*, Associate Professor, Kamakakuokalani Center for Hawaiian Studies, and
author of "An Interdisciplinary Study of the Term 'Hawaiian'

Afternoon Session
3rd Panel: "American Occupation of the Hawaiian State: A Century gone Unchecked"
*Presenter: David Keanu Sai*, Ph.D. Candidate, Political Science, and author of "American
Occupation of the Hawaiian State: A Century gone Unchecked

4th Panel: "Ku`e and Ku`oko`a: History, Law, And Other Faiths"
*Presenter: Jonathan K. Osorio*, Associate Professor Kamakakuokalani Center for Hawaiian Studies,
and author of "Ku`e and Ku`oko`a: History, Law, And Other Faiths

Contact Information
 E-mail: hslp@hawaii.edu <mailto:hslp@hawaii.edu
 Hawaiian Society of Law and Politics
 University of Hawai`i at Manoa,
 2424 Maile Way
 Saunders Hall Room 640
 Honolulu HI 96822-2223

 CONTINUITY OF THE HAWAIIAN KINGDOM by Dr. Matthew Craven
 Reader in International Law SOAS, University of London Being a portion of a Legal Brief provided for the
 acting Council of Regency http://www.HawaiianKingdom.org   July 12, 2002

This information was emailed to members on email, but for on-email members you may contact Leimomi Khan
for more information.


